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On 7 November 1989, you were notified that you were being processed for an administrative 
discharge by reason of defective enlistment and induction.  You were informed that you would be 
assigned an Entry Level Separation (ELS) and did not object to the discharge.  On 17 November 
1989, you were discharged from the Navy with an ELS by reason of erroneous enlistment and 
assigned an “RE-3E” reentry code. 
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the interests 
of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These included, but 
were not limited to, your desire to change your characterization of service from ELS to Honorable 
or Medical and your narrative reason for separation to Secretarial Authority and contentions that 
the treating physician at MEPS told you to cross out “YES” and change the response to “NO” on 
the section that says “Trick or Locked Knee” on your enlistment physical and you were able to 
return to playing football after your injury.  For purposes of clemency and equity consideration, the 
Board considered the entirety of the evidence you provided in support of your application.   
 
After thorough review, the Board concluded your potentially mitigating factors were insufficient to 
warrant relief.   In making this finding, the Board concurred with the medical board that your 
disqualifying medical condition occurred prior to enlistment and that there was no history of 
trauma caused or aggravated by military service.  “Erroneous Enlistment” is assigned when there is 
a circumstance or condition that would have disqualified the applicant from enlistment had it been 
known at the time of enlistment.  The Board highlighted that this is different than “Fraudulent 
Enlistment,” which would have been assigned had you purposefully withheld a disqualifying 
condition.  Further, when a separation is initiated while a member is in entry level status (within 
the first 180 days of enlistment), service regulations direct the assignment of an uncharacterized 
entry level separation except in circumstances involving misconduct or extraordinary performance.  
After thorough review of your service record, the Board did not identify unusual circumstances 
involving personal conduct and performance of military duty that would support an Honorable 
characterization of service.  As a result, the Board determined that there was no impropriety or 
inequity in your discharge.  While the Board carefully considered the evidence you submitted in 
mitigation, even in light of the Wilkie Memo and reviewing the record holistically, the Board did 
not find evidence of an error or injustice that warrants granting you the relief you requested or 
granting relief as a matter of clemency or equity.  Accordingly, given the totality of the 
circumstances, the Board determined that your request does not merit relief.  
 
You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon submission of supporting 
evidence, as described above, which will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 
149.  Supporting evidence (i.e. new matters) are those not previously presented to or considered 
by the Board.  In this regard, it is important to keep in mind that a presumption of regularity 
attaches to all official records.  Consequently, when applying for a correction of an official naval  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 






